
West Chester Garden Club  
Monthly meeting 

June 20, 2017 
 

The final meeting of the 2016-2017 year was held today at the lovely home of George Krall, Lisa Krall’s 
father. Hostesses were Margie Howe and Lisa Krall. Arlene Seeger and Sue Armstrong also provided 
assistance with the luncheon. It was all wonderful! 
Ginny opened the meeting by thanking George and Lisa for inviting us again to his home for another 
meeting.  
 
The minutes from May were approved. 
 
Ginny then announced that Lori Brecht had an unfortunate accident and had broken her ankle. Sue 
reported that she will not be able to attend meetings or work until she recovers because her injury 
required surgery. We all send our best wishes to Lori and hope that her recovery goes well. A card was 
circulated and will be sent. 
 
Ginny then asked Ann Williams to give a report on other ailing members, Bobby Odell and Josie Parman. 
Bobby is going into Pocopson Rehab to recover following a recent hospitalization.  
 
Ann also read Josie’s account of her health issues. (See Attached) Everyone that has seen or talked to 
her reports that she is doing well. We also send her our best wishes. A card was   circulated for Josie and 
Ann will deliver it to her. 
 
Ginny then invited Alice to speak about the program for next year. Alice explained that there had been a 
meeting of some of the program committee members and a program for the upcoming year has been 
put together. There is a need for members to host some of the meetings at their homes and also to 
share the duties of the luncheon for each meeting. Alice is passing around sign-up sheets. 
 
The fall flower show is tentatively going to be held at Kendal-Crosslands Communities although it hasn’t 
been worked out at which of the locations. They are very receptive and further discussion and a meeting 
needs to occur. We would like to involve members of the community as they have a strong interest in 
horticulture and design. 
 
Margie presented an article that Josie had sent in on the Realities of Climate Change by Chris Friend 
from the Daily Local News. (See attached) 
 
Margie also spoke about a possible future conservation project for the club called Weed Watch. 
Information about specific problem weeds is posted in areas where the public will be most likely to see 
it. The posters identify the plant, explain what the problem is with the plant and explain what should be 
done to deal with it. Two very invasive plants: Japanese Stilt Grass and Garlic Mustard would be great 
ones to start with. (See attached) 
 
Mary Letzkus then commented on the fact that the Environmental Protection Agency has taken down all 
information about climate change.  The city of Philadelphia has taken that information and posted it on 
their website. 
This information is located here: 
https://beta.phila.gov/departments/office-of-sustainability/ 

https://beta.phila.gov/departments/office-of-sustainability/


 
and here: 
 
https://beta.phila.gov/documents/environment-sustainability-city-of-philadelphia-action-guide/ 
 
Ginny mentioned that at the Shirley Meneice Conference in September they will demo working dogs 
that are trained to sniff out invasive plants.  
 
Jorie Naylor, the incoming director for Zone V sent out a series of lectures that the GCA is going to be 
putting forth over the next year. They are offering 10 special educational opportunities to all member 
clubs. Hopefully some of our members can take advantage of the ON THE ROAD WITH THE GCA 
INITIATIVE events. (See attached) 
 
Ginny thanked Sandy Young for organizing the visiting gardens tours to five of our members’ gardens: 
Arlene Seeger, Nancy McAdams, Nancy Richards, Nancy VanOrman and Mary Letzkus (in the order of 
visitation). Mary finished the tour off with a bang by providing us with a truly wonderful tea party.  
 
Nancy Richards then announced that she would be sending around the sign up sheet for watering at the 
Chester County Hospital Courtyard Garden. Lisa Krall will be sending information out on accessing the 
garden this summer. 
 
Ginny spoke about the Shirley Meneice Conference that she is chairing in 2018. A small core group of 
our club members along with Betsy McCoy from the Wilmington Garden Club has been working to begin 
planning for the conference.  She does not want this to be onerous for our club members but she also 
doesn’t want to exclude anyone who would like to be involved. Ginny asked that if anyone is interested 
in helping that they sign up with her. If you have a particular interest please state what that is. 
 
We are going to have approximately 250 participants and the conference attendees will be staying at 
the Hotel DuPont in DE. Ginny has asked the Wilmington Garden Club to be our sister club in planning 
for the conference. Their members are very familiar with the Brandywine Valley and Longwood and they 
can be a big help to us.  
 
 
Show and Tell 
 
Mary announced 13th Annual Secret Gardens of West Chester Tour and Plant Sale on Saturday, 
September 9th.  This special tour is organized by the Barclay Friends’ staff in West Chester. The funds 
that are raised help to support their horticultural therapy program. Also, for those who didn’t get to see 
Mary’s garden, it will be part of the tour! 
 
Ginny shared her flat leaf cutting of a begonia. 
 
Gail shared a memory that she found while going through the WCGC Archives. It is a history that Sue 
Armstrong put together.  
 
Sue shared a lovely pink hydrangea that had been gifted to her by Joanna Church. 
 
At this time there was a motion to adjourn that was then seconded. 

https://beta.phila.gov/documents/environment-sustainability-city-of-philadelphia-action-guide/


 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Gail Warner-Lidondici 
Recording Secretary 

  



 



 



 
 



 
 


